

Sign spinning for Jesus

Sis. Erwin had the opportunity to attend the UPCNZ Auckland District ladies conference in June. She sang and testified at the conference and had the opportunity to pray with a lady who received the gift of the Holy Ghost for the first time. She



was baptized the next day. Sis. Erwin's neighbor attended the conference with her. It was the first time that she had attended a Pentecostal church conference.



Have you ever felt called to something big something so awesome that even your toolbox of faith feels understocked? That's how Noah might have felt when God handed him the plans to build an ark. It wasn't a weekend warrior project. It was a century-long commitment.

100 years. That's more than a lifetime in today's terms. Yet Noah labored, not just with hammer and hand, but with heart and hope.



In many ways, this reflects our journey. Here in Auckland and New Zealand, we're building not an ark of wood and pitch, but a spiritual refuge. It takes time (hopefully not 100 years), effort, and yes, funding. But more than anything, it takes unwavering trust. Do we trust God, does God trust us, and do you trust us?

God doesn't always reveal the "how" right away. He says, "Go. Build. Prepare." And then, little by little, resources come. People pray and believe, hearts open, and heaven moves.

We need your prayers, your monthly financial support, and encouragement. These are the modernday provisions that keep our mission afloat.

Find the courage to keep building, even when the forecast is dry and the skeptics are loud. Because when the first drops fall, we'll be glad we followed the call.

